
 
 

May 08, 2023  

Mr. Jeremiah Varco 
Facilities Manager  
Lake County Facilities Operations 
18 North County Street 
Waukegan, IL 60085-4374 
 

RE: Modification to the existing Contract. Proposal for Additional Engineering 
Services for Depke Generator and East and West Main Services Replacement  

  Proposal No. R0004.24.58R2 

Dear Mr. Jim Varco: 

Stanley Consultants is pleased to respond to the request for proposal for the additional 
engineering services for the subject project and request for modification to the existing contract. 
A description of the proposed additional scope to the project has been detailed in the following: 

Project Background & Scope 

Additional services were executed during design and post design phases.  

The following services have been outlined below as requirements to complete the project 
drawings, specifications, and owners project scope documents. 

The new work was identified after the first contract modification had already been awarded in  
July, 2022 to prepare the document for a split award. The following summarizes second 
modification to the existing contract: 

 Rework of the two existing ATS’s as they were no longer need because of new upstream 
ATS. 

 Additional design efforts/Clarification of the normal power base bid vs. the emergency 
power base bid. 

 Additional design coordination meetings needed.   
 Additional efforts spent during bid process for evaluating proposed materials by 

contractors. 
 

Based on the above additional scope and the schedule of the construction we are requesting for 
additional of eighty (80) hours. This includes engineering, graphics, site visits, cost estimate, 
admin, PM, and additional QA/QC hours. The breakdown is as follow: 

Design Increase    $10,760.00 

Bidding Support Increase  $3,640.00 

Construction Support Increase $0.00 

Expenses Increase   $0.00 
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Compensation: 

We propose to perform the additional scope of work for the lump sum fee of $14,400.00. 

We propose that any work performed under this proposal be in accordance with our "Standard 
Terms and Conditions" and Lake County’s Contract Agreement #21144 Stanley Consultants is 
delighted for this opportunity to provide engineering design services and remains available to 
discuss this proposal with you and your staff. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 

 
 
Majid Zargar, P.E. 
Project Manager 
Stanley Consultants, Inc. 

 


